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by Sam Saltonstall 
President 

On January 29th I drove up to 
Augusta to attend a meeting of 
the Maine Climate Council.  The 
Council has been charged by the 
Legislature to develop a plan to 
Òmeet state greenhouse gas 
emissions reduction targets that are now in law, including a 
gross 45% greenhouse gas emissions reduction below 1990 
levels by 2030 and at least 80% by 2050.Ó 

Six subject matter experts took to the podium and outlined 
the profound climate-related changes heading our way.  The 
disruptions to our marine and coastal ecosystems, our forest 
ecosystems and biodiversity, our agriculture and food 
systems, our health and our economy, will all present many 
challenges. What we as citizens can do to lessen the damage 
is critical. Click here to see the presentation slides. 

As the state works to reduce its carbon pollution, 
transportation and buildings must take priority.  An article on 
the front page of the October 27th Portland Press Herald 
stated that Òweatherizing MaineÕs older home stock is critical 
to meeting the stateÕs ambitious goals to cut emissions.Ó 
While WindowDressers cannot by itself begin to solve the 
challenge of weatherizing hundreds of thousands of older 
Maine homes, we present folks with an extraordinary low-
cost opportunity to reduce energy waste. And over 25% of 
our output goes free to low income households. 

The challenge for us is how to ramp up our production while 
continuing to do well what has made us so successful until 
now. One piece of that puzzle is our new production facility. 
As we prepare to move into this generous new Rockland 
space, it is exciting to contemplate the significant production 
increases it makes possible. But this new capability only 
solves half of our growth challenge. Finding local volunteer 
leaders in more communities who are willing to take on the 
exciting and satisfying task of helping their neighbors save 
money and make their homes more comfortable and energy-
efficient is the other side of the challenge.  

ThatÕs where you come in.  Please spread the word about our 
innovative program.  And if you would like to organize a new 
Community Workshop in your area, please contact 
director@windowdressers.org..  Together we can help Maine 
meet its ambitious goals and reduce the threats of a warming 
climate. 

by Laura Seaton 
Executive Director 

With the 2019-2020 season complete, 
itÕs time to step back and celebrate our 
success! Together, we produced 7,914 
Window-Dressers inserts for 1,057 
households in Maine and Vermont! 
That is an incredible accomplishment! 
Of those inserts, 35.5% went to low-
income households and 31.7% went to seniors. 

That brings our ten-year total to 42,566 inserts! We could not 
do any of this without our dedicated volunteers: local 
coordinating teams, measurers, community workshop and 
production volunteers, and board members. With such a tiny 
paid staff, our volunteer staff is a vital piece of providing so 
many inserts to so many people at minimal cost. Thank you! 

As we wrap up this season, we have some very big changes 
on the horizon.WindowDressers is moving its production 
facility out of the Lincoln Street Center and into an 
improved space in the Rockland Industrial Park. We will 
spend the spring renovating the space and laying out an 
improved and more efficient production line. 

The new facility will allow for more-efficient operations and 
is a key prerequisite to the growth planned for next year. In 
addition to continued growth in Maine, WindowDressers is 
undertaking a major expansion into Vermont, building on the 
five Community Workshops held in that state this past 
season. There may be some pilot projects in other New 
England states as well. 

After five years as WindowDressers' Production Manager, 
K.C. Heyniger has decided to move on to a new challenge at 
the end of this season. We are grateful for all of the years 
K.C. has given to our organization, and we wish him well in 
his future endeavors. 

Lastly, WindowDressers is partnering with Penobscot Home 
Performance, Efficiency Maine and the University of Maine-
Orono to study the effectiveness of WindowDressers inserts 
with regard to air infiltration. Stay tuned for the results. 

Thank you again to everyone who participated in making the 
2019-20 WindowDressers season a success. I look forward 
to our future work in 2020-21! 

The PresidentÕs Corner Lines from Lincoln Street 

https://www.maine.gov/future/sites/maine.gov.future/files/inline-files/MCC%20Jan%2029%20meeting%20science%20slides%20-all.pdf?emci=b0b8ff75-d342-ea11-a1cc-2818784d084f&emdi=957b4623-fc42-ea11-a1cc-2818784d084f&ceid=780390
https://www.maine.gov/future/sites/maine.gov.future/files/inline-files/MCC%20Jan%2029%20meeting%20science%20slides%20-all.pdf?emci=b0b8ff75-d342-ea11-a1cc-2818784d084f&emdi=957b4623-fc42-ea11-a1cc-2818784d084f&ceid=780390
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(The early years of WindowDressers developed out of the 
efforts of a core group of leaders who saw the merits of its 
vision and purpose, and carried out its mission with 
dedication and devotion. Karl Kehler was one of them, and 
contributed to that from the start, as board member and 
treasurer. until cancer took him away. Here are the 
memories he evoked from several of his long-time early 
WindowDressers colleagues who worked tirelessly 
together to make it all happen. 

A lot of things were happening fast in the early days, and 
that meant the shoestring window insert operation in the 
basements of WindowDressers founders Mundo and 
Cadwgan needed way more than volunteer manual 
laborers.  Cadwgan decided to recruit a core of seasoned 
business people for hands-on guidance. One of those was 
Karl Kehler.) 

I realized I was on the right track during early ÔbusinessÕ 
meetings at KarlÕs house. The task was intimidating: write 
a 5-year business plan for WD supported by text and 
professional financial projections whose quality and 
content would impress large donors. Karl was in his 
element creating a sophisticated financial model on an 
Excel spread sheet that balanced projected incomes and 
expenses. It predicted annual profit or loss under the 
influence of about 30 variables ranging from donations and 
grants to production levels, increasing prices for inserts, 
staff salaries and the costs of wood and rent for big factors. 
Karl included the influence of smaller items that added up 
like film, screws, glue, tools and a 
host of others. To forecast the 
financial future for WD, we ran the 
model many t imes tweaking 
different factors each run until we 
saw results annually for five years 
that Ôseemed reasonableÓ to the core 
group of five business veterans. 

It was at one of the earliest meetings 
in his study that I noticed a diploma 
from MIT on KarlÕs wall. Above it 
was the case of a Keuffel and Esser 
slide rule, the same model I had 
acquired decades ago. Yes! Éa K & 
E Log Log Duplex Vector, the Cadillac 
of slide rules! Amazingly, both of us had saved ours. 

I knew then no matter the effort or the difficulty of tasks 
ahead we would be good friends and excellent teammates. 
I will keep my K&E and always treasure my friendship 
and time with Karl. 

- Dick Cadwgan 

Karl was one of the most calming and unflappable people 
IÕve ever known. He would sit through complicated 
WindowDressers board discussions when we were 
making little progress and, after awhile, he would raise 
his hand and offer a simple and thoughtful solution to 
whatever issues we wrestled with.  I never, ever, saw him 
lose his temper, and the closest he might have come to 
showing impatience would be, again, at those board 
meetings in which we were thrashing around with some 
problem and getting nowhere.  Karl would eventually 
say, ÒWeeds, weeds,Ó which meant that we were getting 
into the weeds and needed to refocus.  And we would Ñ 
because he was right. 

 - Dick Tomeo 

IÕm missing Karl a lot.  ThereÕs a big hole I fear can 
never be filled.  A true friend, he was there when you 
needed him, always bringing his engineering skills and 
analytic ability to bear on problems. 

At church board meetings when there were conflicting 
opinions, he had a remarkable ability to find Òcommon 
groundÒ usually offering a summary statement that 
brought everyone together. Many people know of his 
enormous contribution in making WindowDressers the 
great success that it has become, in his role as Treasurer, 
Board Member and on the Cut Shop Team. The idea to 
name our new Production Center opening in May in his 
honor met with universal approval.  The decision was fast 
because we wanted him to know our plan.  It was easy 
because his contribution was recognized by everyone. 

What people donÕt know is that Karl helped in so many 
ways. He spent hours reading hundreds of window 
measurements to me while I put them in my computer. It 
was an awfully boring job, but he was there when I 
needed help. 

Lest anyone think he was Òjust a technical guy,Ó he was 
often the Ògo-toÓ person when dicey issues had to be 
discussed with and between people. Karl was, above all, 
a Òpeople person.Ó 

Most people who know Karl canÕt imagine that he would 
plunge into a problem without forethought and careful 
preparation.  He did that, however, with varying degrees 
of success. 

I recall an incident in Rockport Harbor in May when the 
sea was rough and the water cold. We were in my sailboat 
just making a landing on a pier with Karl in the bow, bow 
line in hand, and I was at the helm.  We came in at a good 
clip.  I threw the engine in reverse and Karl jumped for 

Remembering Karl Kehler 

The Logarithmic Tie
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Val Cargill - Born and raised 
in Brazil, Val immigrated to the 
United States over 50 years 
ago, eventually settling in 
Maine, and became involved 
with WindowDressers through 
her community service work in 
Lewiston.  A grandmother and 
great-grandmother, she has 
dedicated herself to fighting for 
and helping socially displaced 
people, has worked with mentally challenged clients, has 
provided shared living for persons with disabilities, and, 
with her fluent French and Purtuguese language skills, has 
provided social support for Maine's French- and Spanish-
speaking immigrants.  

David Kadonoff - Window-
DressersÕ new Treasurer, 
David brings us extensive 
background in financial 
management.  After 30 years 
s p e n t i n f i n a n c e a n d 
a c c o u n t i n g i n t h e 
Washington, D.C. area, 15 
as co-founder of his own 
business, he moved to 
Belfast, Maine, where he 
and his wife Ruta have been dedicated Community 
Workshop volunteers. He  currently works as accounting 
manager for MaineHealthÕs MidCoast region,  serving 
Waldo County General Hospital in Belfast and Pen Bay 
Medical Center in Rockport.  

Jack Sumberg - A resident 
of Glover,Vermont, Jack has 
b e e n i n s t r u m e n t a l i n 
es tab l i sh i ng Window-
Dressers inserts for the 
Green Mountain State. 
Semi-retired, he juggles 
work as a contractor and 
woodworker with town 
leadership on Glover's select 
board, energy committee, 
and recycling committee, 
and now on the board of WindowDressers. Vermont's first 
community workshop coordinator in 2019 and 2020, he 
acted as mentor to the six Vermont towns that added 
workshops in 2020. He has been involved with the Bread 
& Puppet Theater and the Orleans County Historical 
Society, and serves on the boards of the Glover Historical 
Society and the Memphremagog Yacht Club. 

clip.  I threw the engine in reverse and Karl jumped for the 
pier.  

I looked forward expecting to see Karl, but instead I saw 
two legs pointed at the sky between the boat and the pier. . 
A rogue wave had hit the bow at just the moment he made 
his carefully calculated leap.  The boatÕs lifelines caught 
his feet a moment after he launched himself from the deck. 
Fortunately, a jogger passing by reached down and pulled 
Karl out of the drink. 

Most anybody I can think of would have emerged from an 
unexpected and involuntary dunking in 45- degree Atlantic 
water, sputtering with anger at oneself, the boat, the 
ocean . . . at the very least. 

Not Karl. He disappeared below for a few minutes, and 
then popped back on deck in dry clothes, ready to go (heÕd 
brought a spare set with him). He wondered aloud, 
ÒWhere's the mechanic who was supposed to meet with 
us?" ÒKarl,Ó I asked him, Òdo you have any other tricks 
before he gets here?Ó 

Karl accomplished a lot in his life.  He set high standards 
for himself and was generous sharing the gifts he was 
given. I will always have a sense that he is here with me. 
IÕll bet many others feel the same way and will continue to 
miss him as much as I do. 

Goodbye, dear friend. 
- Frank Mundo 

Meet Our New Board Members
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I first heard about Charles Stuart of Stuart Television 
Production from Victor Grange's dynamo workshop 
coordinator Barbara Bailey when I was talking to her over 
the phone one day, and as I listened, I knew we had a story 
that needed to be told. This one had been developing for 
quite a while, and it took months to weave, unravel, then 
reweave. And the backstory reveals why it all happened the 
way it did. 

In early July of 2019 I received an email from Barb. She 
wrote that the Victor Grange in Fairfield (where she 
coordinates Grange programs and activities that involve 
people from all over the local area with unchecked 
enthusiasm), might be featured in a video project by Colby 
College student, Conor Larkin. The video would capture 
the upcoming WindowDressers workshop scheduled for the 
Victor Grange in October. 

Conor wrote, "I'm doing research this summer on stories of 
community action focusing on climate change. The 
ultimate end goal of this project is to create short videos 
that showcase organizations, people, and communities 
taking action on climate change in some way. 
WindowDressers is a story that everyone involved with this 
project is really interested in. Today I spoke with the 
filmmaker involved in this project, Charlie Stuart, and he 
has been and is really interested in doing a piece on 
WindowDressers.Ó 
Over the past two years, in my role as editor of the 

WindowDressers Newsletter, I had begun to see a pattern 
that was developing, very important collaborations 
developing with students and professors of college and 
university programs that value active community 
involvement, environmental consciousness, and service 
work. WindowDressers' Laura Seaton was key to 
establishing and promoting those connections, first in her 
role as Director of Community Workshops and Business 
Development, then continuing when she advanced to 

become Executive Director in July 2019. We had 
connected with and become involved with Maine schools: 
first with UMaine in Orono through the efforts of 
assistant professor of economics and WindowDressers 
board member Sharon Klein, then  the Environmental 
Studies program at Bates College in Lewiston, and also 
with Wheaton College in Massachusetts. Then Conor and 
Colby entered the picture. Four schools and four projects. 

Six months later, in January 2020, when I tracked Charlie 
Stuart down by email, he was in California, and by the 
time I had a chance to interview him by phone about his 
work a few days later, it was after the workshop video he 
had created had been released for public distribution and 
had been mentioned and embedded in Marina Schauffler's 
weatherization article, "Holding in the heat" published  in 
Pine Tree Watch, a  publication of The Maine Center for 
Public Interest Reporting. 

Charlie makes documentaries for a living.  His video is 
the distillation of a day spent at that October 
WindowDressers workshop at the Victor Grange, from 
unloading the supplies that are needed for production, to 
loading the finished inserts headed to their destination. Its 
narrator and volunteers tell the history of the Grange and 
WindowDressers, present important statistics, and show 
how insulating window inserts are made and the benefits 
they provide. Charlie also created two other videos about 
Bumbleroot Organic Farm and Insource Renewables that 
the Buck Lab program had envisioned for the summer. 

As is always the case, there is much more to a person 
than his work, and that became crystal clear, in spades, 
when our conversation unfolded and he told me about his 
passion for environmental issues, climate change 
advocacy, and his relationships with people who are 
making it possible to connect his work with his interest in 
advocacy. 

He told me about Sandy and Sissy Buck, how the Buck 
Lab for Climate and the Environment evolved, and Gail 
Carlson, the lab's director, and how his close friendship 
with the Bucks and their philanthropy and purposeful 
philosophies in common brought their interests, skills and 
capabilities together. 

Sandy Buck graduated from Colby in 1978.  Endowed 
and then named in honor of Sandy's generous gift and 
shaped by deep convictions that support environmental 
and climate education, the Buck Lab "supports broad 
initiatives at Colby focused on climate change and other 
environmental issues, including student and faculty 
research, experiential learning opportunities in the 
classroom and in the field, internships with new 
collaborative partners doing environmental work, 

ColbyÕs Buck Lab Video Project Fosters Environmental Awareness and Service

Filmmaker Charlie Stewart

https://vimeo.com/372087523
https://pinetreewatch.org/holding-the-heat-in-cold-maine-homes-through-expanded-weatherization-efforts/
https://vimeo.com/372087523
https://pinetreewatch.org/holding-the-heat-in-cold-maine-homes-through-expanded-weatherization-efforts/
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community engagement, professional skills development, 
career networking, and travel to professional meetings."  

Gail Carlson, assistant professor of environmental studies 
at Colby, teaches four courses and is director of the Buck 
Lab.  She explains that Sandy introduced her to Charlie, 
and "together we brainstormed the Climate Storytelling 
Project -- bringing to the public inspiring stories of 
climate action by diverse people in Maine." 

This past summer the Buck Lab awarded 2019 summer 
internship grants to two students to support their work 
with Charlie and Gail to develop a range of story ideas for 
what became three videos. One was Conor, a senior 
environmental policy major, and the other was Megan 
Andersen, a sophomore environmental science major. 
Gail underscores how Conor was drawn to the 
WindowDressers idea. 
"Conor made a connection with Barb at the Victor Grange 

that went way beyond just the film project, and really 
advocated for this to be one of the stories Charlie told via 
film, which led to the Window Dressers film. Conor is 
interested in also telling the story of the Grange itself and 
its members and their interest in weatherizing and 
maintaining the Grange building. as you can see from the 
three films he produced as part of this project" (the 
Window Dressers / Grange video and those about 
Bumbleroot Organic Farm and Insource Renewables). 
"Conor really advocated for this to be one of the stories 
Charlie told, which led to the WindowDressers film." 

The Buck Lab is focusing on what they all believe will 
inspire, support, and enable Colby's environmental 
programs, and, in Gail's words, "create the next 
generation of environmental leaders.Ó Conor's 
involvement is part of that. Gail has more in mind for him 
when she adds, "Conor is interested in also telling the 
story of the Grange itself and its members and their 
interest in weatherizing and maintaining the Grange 
building." Gail is already looking  ahead to the next set of 
videos: "We plan to continue this project in the near 
future. Charlie's main goal is to get the films out on social 
media and get them to go viral so that many people see 
them and are inspired.Ó 
By Walter Boomsma 

Communications Director 
Maine State Grange 

(Like many of Maine's nonprofit organizations, the missions 
of WindowDressers and the Maine State Grange express 
common purposes, particularly bringing people together 
through community service programs. Through his 
comprehensive and informative website work, Walter 
Boomsa has shown how the Maine State Grange / 
WindowDressers connection and common purpose are 
dedicated to serving local communities. Here, in his guest 
column, Boomsma brings that synergy into focus.) 

As communications director of the Maine State Grange, one 
of my greatest joys is posting local Grange success stories to 
our state website. It does not escape my notice that many of 
those successes involve what IÕve come to call Òthe three 
cÕs.Ó ThatÕs definitely been true of the recent reports that 
have come in regarding Granges participating in the 
WindowDressers program. We recently posted a video 
covering the program at Victor Grange in Fairfield. Within 
24 hours we had inquiries regarding how to start a program 
from three other Granges around the state. 

Connection and community are two cÕs that truly go 
together. Books are being written about the influence of 
social media and the practical distancing it creates. When 
Granges have community potluck 
suppers, thereÕs never a shortage 
of people who want to help with 
the dishes. ItÕs not such a big leap 
to building window inserts. The 
skills may be a little different, but 
working alongside friends and 
neighbors creates connection and 
just plain feels good. 

Collaboration is fast becoming the 
new way of creating excitement 
and getting things done. The Grange knows a lot about 
community, stewardship and traditional values. We also have 
Grange Halls that will accommodate groups and activities. 
WindowDressers knows a lot about building inserts, saving 
money, and keeping people warm. 

One definition of the synergy collaboration creates is ÒOne 
plus one equals three.Ó Granges plus WindowDressers 
equals a synergy wherein the whole is much more than the 
sum of the parts. We do share a common vision of building 
strong families and communities, but our differences may be 
just as important as our sameness. The warmth that results 
from combining them is not simply a rise in temperature. It 
can be felt on the inside. 

The Guest Column

Buck Lab Interns: Conor and Megan

http://mainestategrange.org
http://mainestategrange.org
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Notes From The Field

(During their first season of operation, Vermont’s 
WindowDressers workshops made a name for themselves 
and really showed drive and enthusiasm, meeting every 
challenge they experienced.  And they are already setting 
their sights on next year.  Glover workshop coordinator 
Jack Sumberg tells the story of Vermont’s Window-
Dressers community teams’ spirit and accomplishments.) 

By Jack Sumberg 
Glover Energy Committee 

The first Vermont community workshop took place in 
Glover, in the Northeast Kingdom, in January, 2019. 
Dick Cadwgan had come to Vermont in the summer of 
2018 to explore possibilities, and the Glover Energy 
Committee, intrigued by the opportunity of a practical 
program that could make a difference in local folksÕ 
homes and, hopefully, play some part in reducing heating 
needs across the state, agreed to step out in front. 

One of us made a trip to Rockland to learn more about 
how it all works and five of us participated in the 
workshop in Norway, Maine in November 2018. Starting 
January 17, 2019 we met at the Glover Town Hall and 
assembled 164 inserts for 26 homes. The workshop went 
well, and we had visits from neighboring town energy 
committee members who were interested in the project. 

Meanwhile, other Vermont town energy committees had 
heard about WindowDressers and made contact with 
Laura Seaton, and in May she came to Thetford, VT for a 
measuring and software training session for volunteers 
from six towns: Charlotte, Craftsbury, Glover, 
Greensboro, Montpelier, and Strafford/Thetford. Bristol 
joined in a few months later. 

In September volunteers from Glover picked up the kits 
and equipment for the first three workshops, and Glover, 
Craftsbury, and Greensboro worked together to produce 
325 inserts for 55 homes. Angela Daniels reflected, 
ÒUsing the process made simpler with WindowDressersÕ 
jigs and tools gives you a sense of satisfaction, both in a 
well-made, useful product, and in connecting, or re-
connecting, with neighbors you donÕt get to see 
regularly.Ó 

Early in January, 2020, volunteers brought kits and 
supplies up from Rockland for the remaining four 
workshops. Strafford and Thetford produced  inserts in a 
church basement in East Thetford.  Bob Walker, Thetford 
Local Coordinator said, ÒWith a lot of help from 
Window Dressers and organizers in Vermont, who 
mentored us through the program, Thetford and Strafford 
combined to build 246 inserts for 32 families. About 

70% of our inserts went to residents whose income 
qualified for discounts. Our grants from Mascoma Bank 
Foundation and New England Grassroots Environment 
Fund helped make this possible. All of the volunteers and 
insert recipients really enjoyed the program, how the 
inserts are functioning, and the community spirit built 
through this great program. We are looking forward to 
participating again next year.Ó 

The Montpelier energy committee produced 137 inserts, 
almost half of them for low income households, in a 
community space at the Berlin Mall.  Amy Gamble, Local 
Coordinator, said, ÒWe're extremely pleased that our pilot 
workshop went without a major hitch, thanks to over 50 
people who volunteered to help - and a special shout out to 
Jack Sumberg for helping us get started the first day.  We 
also had several prospective coordinators from other towns 
participate, and we learned a lot ourselves in the process of 
teaching them each station.  We're looking forward to 
doing this again next year, perhaps expanding to 
neighboring towns.Ó 

A week later, the Charlotte energy committee produced 80 
inserts at the East Charlotte Grange, and at the end of 
January the Bristol energy committee produced 80 inserts 
at Holley Hall in Bristol. Volunteers came from Arlington 
and Sunderland in southern Vermont to see the process for 
themselves. 

WindowDressers in Vermont

BELFAST, ME  -  Belfast's coordinator Corliss Davis 
reports: "Belfast made 484 new inserts and a record 55 
rewraps at our November 2019 workshop. We had nearly 
150 different volunteers and 85% of our 64 customers 
either volunteered to work or were excused.  37.5% of 
our customers were special rate this time - a record for 
Belfast. More importantly, it caused us to promote our 
workshop in new and different ways, particularly in 
outlying towns in Waldo County.  For the first time, we 
had six customers from Palermo Ð over half an hour from 
Belfast.  We intend to continue our efforts to reach more 
seniors and to promote WindowDressers beyond the City 
of Belfast in 2020." 
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MACHIAS, ME  - Coordinator Mark Brown reports that, 
"Machias had its second WindowDressers community 
workshop December 5-10.  We made 222 inserts, more 
than half for low-income customers, thanks in part to a 
grant from New England Grassroots Environment Fund. 
Thirty families and the Porter Memorial Library and 
Centre Street United Church of Christ, both in Machias, 
are now enjoying more warmth and reduced heating fuel 
use.  

As with many workshops this year, this was the first time 
we had to construct the frames. We were happy to have 
three experts from Bar Harbor help us get started with 
this process.  We had several small shifts, due in part to 
flu in the area, but all in all we worked as a well-oiled 
machine and finished on time. 

As with last yearÕs workshop, 350 Downeast took the 
lead in recruiting customers, measuring, and volunteers. 
Machias Savings Bank provided a marvelous location for 
the build, volunteers, meals, coffee and snacks; the 
Centre Street Church provided space for frame 
construction; PatÕs Pizza in Machias provided us with 
pizza, and many local residents volunteered. 

One of our challenges this year were several nearly 7-
foot-tall inserts for the Porter Memorial Library.  These 
inserts required special care in all aspects of building. 

SACOPEE VALLEY / PARSONSFIELD, ME  - 
Coordinator Lyn Sudlow reports that their second-year 
workshop held November 5-13 drew area volunteers as 
well as others from New Hampshire and the Fryeburg 
area, and benefited from their partnership with Tear Cap 
Workshops (TCW) in Hiram. Inserts frames were 
measured, cut, drilled, glued, and assembled at the 
woodworking facility on TCW's 19.6-acre campus, the 
site of a former woodworking mill with 12 buildings that 
is now a growing center for artisans and craftspeople. 
The frames were then transported in a large horse trailer 

to the Parsonsfield Town Office gym, last year's site, for 
the final steps of wrapping and taping. The 210 insulating 
window inserts went from there to their new owners for a 
warm, draft-free winter. 

SOUTH PORTLAND, ME  Ð An article published 
recently in the South Portland Sentry and written by local 
community workshop coordinator Jessica Williams of the 
South Portland Energy and Recycling Committee, the 
group that sponsored the workshop, reports about their 
success manufaturing 260 insulating window inserts for 
residents of South Portland, Cape Elizabeth, and 
Scarborough. 

Williams' article underscores the community spirit, 
collaboration and support of those from surrounding 
communities who make WindowDressers workshops so 
special: Southern Maine Community College donating the 
workshop space in its Construction Technology building; 
food and beverages for hungry volunteers donated  by 
area businesses: AmatoÕs, DominoÕs, Elsmere BBQ, Pizza 
Joint, South Portland House of Pizza, Verbena, and 
Aroma JoeÕs': and a team of volunteers from Bangor 
Savings Bank. 

Williams ends her article with testimonials that echo the 
positive value of the workshop and the inserts created, 
and sums up by writing, "We are happy and proud of the 
work we did to help residents in South Portland and 
surrounding towns stay warmer and more comfortable, 
save a bit of money on their heating bill, and reduce the 
use of fossil fuels. Jessica Williams' article is available 
online here. 

VERMONT WORKSHOPS & GREEN ENERGY 
TIMES  Ð Two articles about WindowDressers' dramatic 
Vermont growth and workshop activity appeared in the 
January issue of Green Energy Times on pages 20 and 21. 
Over 7,000 words in two feature articles explain financial, 
environmental and comfort benefits, WindowDressers' 
history and accomplishments, and how Vermont's 
workshops have blossomed. The Times focuses on energy 
issues and solutions across New England and beyond, and 
a visit to their website is time well-spent.  

https://www.pressherald.com/2020/01/30/second-annual-south-portland-window-dressers-community-workshop-a-success/
https://www.pressherald.com/2020/01/30/second-annual-south-portland-window-dressers-community-workshop-a-success/
http://www.greenenergytimes.org/2020/01/15/affordable-leaky-window-solutions/
http://greenenergytimes.org
https://www.pressherald.com/2020/01/30/second-annual-south-portland-window-dressers-community-workshop-a-success/
https://www.pressherald.com/2020/01/30/second-annual-south-portland-window-dressers-community-workshop-a-success/
http://www.greenenergytimes.org/2020/01/15/affordable-leaky-window-solutions/
http://greenenergytimes.org
https://tearcapworkshops.org
https://tearcapworkshops.org
https://tearcapworkshops.org
https://tearcapworkshops.org


Spring 2020 / Page !8

The WindowDressers Newsletter is published quarterly in early March, June, September, and December. You can view 
past pdf issues since spring of 2018 using this WindowDressers website link. 

We welcome contributions from our readers: letters to the editor, freelance articles, pictures, artwork and creative 
writing that express the mission, spirit and accomplishments of WindowDressers and its volunteers, staff, board, and 
others who support our community service efforts in Maine and Vermont. 

Please email submissions to Toby Martin, WD Newsletter editor, at mtm.tpsmail@yahoo.com. Upcoming submission 
deadlines are May 1 for the summer 2020 issue, published in early June, and August 1 for the fall 2020 issue, published 
in early September.  

Many thanks to all who made this issue possible, 
especially WD staff, board, workshop coordinators, 
feature contributors, the editors, and Meaghan LaSala, 
for their efforts.

WD Puppet Theater Episode VI

ÒCruising Down the Insert"

Written, Produced and Performed by Sam Saltonstall

The other day, Sam's puppet, 
Fud, helped wrap window 
inserts in Lewiston.  He came 
home inspired to write some 
original new lyrics to the old 
1946 hit, Cruising Down the 
River. Perhaps some of you 
more elderly volunteers will 
remember it! He let us film his 
new rendering of this lovely old song in his sonorous 
baritone, and fully expects to be at the Grammy Awards 
next winter. Click the image to watch. 

You'll want to view all of the Bitey and Fud series we've 
featured in past issues. Just click the episode's title in bold 
print on the right. 

The Lighter Side

WD Newsletter Writers & Staff

Editorial Board 

Toby Martin, Editor 
Frank Mundo 

Sam Saltonstall 

Graphic Design, Layout and Technology  

Cliff Babkirk 
Meaghan LaSala 

Contributing Writers  

Walter Boomsma ¥ Mark Brown ¥ Dick Cadwgan ¥ 
Corliss Davis ¥ Toby Martin ¥ Frank Mundo ¥ Laura Seaton 

Sam Saltonstall ¥ Lyn Sudlow ¥ Jack Sumberg ¥ Dick Tomeo ¥ 
Jessica Williams

Episode 1: "Window Inserts, Part I"  
Bitey learns about Insulating Window Inserts.  

Episode 2: "Bitey Volunteers" 
Bitey tells Fud about his first community workshop. 

Episode 3: "Bitey and Fud at the Beach" 
Fud tells Bitey how window inserts are saving the planet.  

Episode 4: "Fud's Jingle" 
We witness Fud's incredible keyboard talent. 

Episode 5: "Fud's Inaugural Address" 
Fud selects his candidate for vice-president. 

We asked Sam about how Bitey and Fud came about. He 
said: ÒI purchased Fud at a flea market under a bridge in 
Portlnd, Oregon around 1970. Bitey came along later, a 
gift from an elementary student of mine.  They live in my 
nightstand drawer, and seem quite content in there. 
They've never complained about it.Ó WWWWWW

WWWW

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3vIkFUoSHt4&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KSwOR7oEW-g&t=99s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=7&v=3f0lC39O8rE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zl3N31GHAUw&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YvcZGesZ3pw&list=PLw1clZQrRHo-aZz6Nc2ocSnj40tOvDybh
https://windowdressers.org/newsletters
https://windowdressers.org/newsletters
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pazmRGShc-g&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pazmRGShc-g&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3vIkFUoSHt4&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KSwOR7oEW-g&t=99s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=7&v=3f0lC39O8rE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zl3N31GHAUw&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YvcZGesZ3pw&list=PLw1clZQrRHo-aZz6Nc2ocSnj40tOvDybh
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pazmRGShc-g&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pazmRGShc-g&feature=youtu.be

